
DPRA OFFICERS 

CONCERNS ABOUT THE NEW CCW PERMIT PROCESS 

  

Regarding changes to the State CCW Law: 
Range Officers wanted to make sure you were aware of the DPD internet changes and were able to 
forward the info to our retirees. The biggest change for our officers is that they will no longer be able to 
Renew the state permit with DPD if they are not Denver residence. CBI has already returned a few 
applications and clarified that an applicant must renew in their county of residence or owning real 
property... 

Found on the web under How To Renew your Permit: 

Due to House Bill 14-1166 that went into effect March 14, 2014, you must submit a 

concealed handgun permit application (new and renewal) to the county sheriff’s office 

where you reside, own property or own a business. If you currently have a concealed 

handgun permit with Denver County and now live in another county, you must renew 

your permit with that county. 

Permit applications are processed on a walk-in, first come, first served basis Tuesday - 

Friday between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m., excluding Holidays at 1331 

Cherokee Street, Denver, CO 80204. 

Be sure to prepare the appropriate documents and bring them with you 

With reference to the HR218, DPD policy now reflects that any officer that meets the criteria must also 
live in Denver to apply. For non-DPD officers that meet the criteria and live in Denver, they are required 
to provide documentation from their previous employer/ agency, showing that they meet the criteria at 
time of application. 

Found on last page of Retired Officer Forms/ House Resolution Bill… 
NOTE: Non-DPD retired officers seeking a Federal CCW permit from our agency must 
live in the City and County of Denver. They will be responsible for providing proof of 
eligibility from the agency from which they separated. 
Please call if you have any questions. 
 

This new issue has sparked a large amount of interest with retired officers Please 
have them call the CONCEALED WEAPONS UNIT at 720-913-6004? That is their sole 
job to assist these retired officers. I am getting too many calls that they should be 
fielding. I am sorry but I do not want their questions to go unanswered and I cannot 
keep up with all the calls. This should be handled by the CCW Unit, not me or my 
staff. 

Sgt. James Smith | Firearms Section 

Denver Police Department | City and County of Denver 

 


